PINELLAS COUNTY FIRE CHIEF’S ASSOCIATION

October 6, 2005 Regular Meeting Minutes 

The meeting was called to order by President Angle at 12:45 PM. Chief Bowman provided the invocation and roll call was taken with 23 in attendance. 
Chief Meyer made a motion to accept the minutes of the previous meeting as amended. Second by Chief Bowman, motion passed by voice vote. 

Treasurer’s Report as of August 4, 2005:


PCFCA Checking
$11,082.84


SCFSK Checking
$1,075.11

SCFSK CD

$5,389.59


Total


$17,547.54
Chief Bowman made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report. Second by Chief Meyer, motion passed by voice vote.

Correspondence

President Angle received a letter from Commissioner Karen Seel regarding the Pinellas Assembly agreement on recommendations between the county commission and the council of mayors. A PDF file of the letter and agreement positions regarding fire and EMS is attached with these minutes.
New Business
President Angle reported that he will be making appointments to a new committee for the purposes of examining new EMS First Responder contract issues.
Unfinished Business

On October 11, at 5:00 PM the MGT Consultants are scheduled to present their second draft report with recommendations to the Charter Review Commission (CRC). The meeting will be held at the STAR Center. The Pinellas legislative delegation will not be attending this meeting as they were previously scheduled to do.
Committee Reports

Operations Chiefs
Mike Wallace reported on the mutual aid efforts of Pinellas agencies to assist the Bay St. Louis community. Tom Malone, St. Pete Beach, is the contact for other agencies interested in helping out. This is more than just fire & EMS resources; it includes all municipal service functions.

Mike also reported on the review and update of 600-1 and 600-2 to ensure NIMS terminology compliance. 
Education Committee

President Angle reported on the FEMA Chief Officers certification/training program. He felt it was a good program for new chief officer positions as well as up and coming officers. We would need to generate at least 30 students for the 80 hour course. The course will be divided into one-week segments and wrap up with a two-day segment. The segments would be spread out over the course of 2006. The projected cost will be $695.00 per student. A National Fire Academy certificate will be issued and CEU’s will be requested from the state. Please let President Angle know if you think this is worthwhile to pursue and if your agency can support the program with students. He will send the course info out to all members in an electronic format.
Purchasing
No report.
Fire Marshals

On October 24, at the Trade Winds Resort a “Basics of Fire Alarm Systems” course will be held. Look for further information being sent out by the fire marshals regarding the training.
PALS

Reported on the NAK kits and the expiration of the valium contained within them. The medical director has provided the system with a letter instructing to keep the kits in-service and that the replacement valium will be obtained.
Training Officers

George Bessler reported on the county-wide training drill. The training site has been moved from the Dunedin Middle School site to the old Largo Outlet mall due to the demolition schedule at the school facility. There are three more weeks of evening drills schedule to complete the training. An after action report will be completed and shared with all agencies. A discussion regarding our communications capabilities during mayday situations and the use of the talk-around channel came up. These issues will go to the operations chiefs next meeting.
Affiliate Member Reports
Fire & EMS

No report.
Emergency Management

No report.
Medical Director

Jeff Barnard reported that at the last quarterly quality assurance meeting the OMD distributed their annual report to the EMS coordinators on disc. 
Communications/911
Jackie Weinreich reported that the newly installed computer/communications equipment is working well. With the new budget year 911 will begin to upgrade the fire station systems and the result will be a much faster computing system. They will begin with Dunedin and Clearwater.
Chief McGuff inquired about the inter-operability radio systems and training of field personnel and dispatchers. Dick Williams will ask Pam Montanari to contact Chief McGuff.

St. Petersburg College EMS

No report.
St. Petersburg College Fire

Roger Malchoir reported that the current fire academy classes are taking their state examinations. In mid-November students may begin fall registration. The second floor maze at the training tower is about 80% complete. The college is working to add additional LPG props at the training facility.
Red Cross

No report.
SunStar
Paramedics Plus completed their first year of service. They transported an estimated 5,000 more times in 2005 than in 2004. SunStar employee Connie Young was killed as a result of a motor vehicle crash. Services will be held on Saturday October 8. The text below has been copied from an e-mail from Craig Hare:
Connie Young, who worked in the Patient Business Services Office at Sunstar, was involved in a major vehicle crash on September 24th. She passed away on September 29th. Her husband, Jeff Young, is the Director of Support Services for Sunstar Paramedics. Her son, Brandon Young, is a Firefighter Paramedic with Dunedin Fire Department.

Everyone is invited to attend a Ribbon Placement at the EMS Memorial Tree. Our Memorial Tree is located near the front entrance at EMS Headquarters. It will be held tomorrow, Friday October 7th at 12:30 p.m. Ribbons will be provided.

A Memorial Service is being held on Saturday, October 8th at 2:00 p.m., at Moss Feaster Funeral Home, 13401 Indian Rocks Road. And a gathering after the service will be at Largo Central Park located at 295 Central Park Drive. The building at the park is known as the "Historical Largo Feed Store."

Amy question, please contact Janet Gallagher at 582-2167.

Good of the Organization

George Bessler reported on work meetings between the training committee and St. Petersburg College to draft an SOP for the new fire training facility use.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:25 PM.

Next Meeting is November 3, 2005

